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In 2019 all members except the present chairman left the group, and new 
recruits joined from all of the NUF countries. A large part of the group has, 
or is leaving now, but replaced with great new colleagues. We have 2 
members from all the NUF countries, except Sweden.  
 
The NRU group has been quite active over the course of the COVID 
pandemic. We have continued regular digial meetings and had an annual 
meeting in Copenhagen September 2021. We had to canel a conference in 
June 2020 in Copenhagen, all about the Kidney, with short notice. 
We did have a resident day 2021 digitally with great success, the subject was 
minor urological surgery. The Residents day in Finland 2022 was also a 
great success. The theme was acute urology. The Finnish NRU members, 
Kurt and Niko did a great job planning the day and the residents dinner. 
Our next project is carrying out our previously cancelled coure, All about the 
Kidneys February 2-3rd, 2023  in Copenhagen. 
Then we have already started planning the next Residents day in Bergen 
2023, where we have found a topic and colleagues in Bergen to will help us 
with details.  
 
With kind regards, 
Karl Oddason 
Urologist, MD, FEBU 
Chair of the NRU group 

 


